
ST. VINCENT AND THE GRENADINES 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION 

 

 

 
CIRCULAR N° SOL 046- Rev. 1  

 
 

REVISED GUIDELINES FOR THE PREPARATION OF  
THE CARGO SECURING MANUAL  

MSC.1/Circ.1352 AND MSC.1/Circ.1353/Rev.1 
 

TO: SHIPOWNERS, SHIPS’ OPERATORS AND 
MANAGERS, SHIP BUILDERS,  MASTERS, 
RECOGNIZED ORGANIZATIONS 
 

APPLICABLE TO: ALL SHIPS WHICH CARRY, LOAD OR DISCH ARGE 
CARGO UNITS AND CARGO TRANSPORT UNITS 

EFFECTIVE AS FROM: Date of this Circular 
  
   
27th July 2015 
 
General  
 

  

In accordance with regulations VI/5 and VII/5 of  SOLAS 1974, as amended, cargo units and 
cargo transport units should be loaded, stowed and secured throughout the voyage in 
accordance with the Cargo Securing Manual approved by this Administration, which should be 
drawn up to a standard at least equivalent to the Guidelines developed by the Organization. 
Recognized Organizations are authorized to review and approve Cargo Securing Manuals on 
behalf of this Administration. 
 
The  Maritime  Safety  Committee,  at  its  87th    Session  in  May  2010,  approved  the  
amendments  to  the  Code  of  Safe  Practice  for  Cargo  Stowage  and  Securing  (CSS  
Code)  for  circulation as MSC.1/Circ.1352. The amendments includes Guidance on Providing 
Safe Working Conditions  for  Securing  of  Containers  on  Deck  as  a  new  annex  14  which 
is  in the CSS Code.  
 
The IMO’s Revised Guidelines for the Preparation of the Cargo Securing Manual (contained in 
Circular MSC.1/Circ.1353/Rev.1) introduced new requirements for the contents of the Cargo 
Securing and a new Chapter 5 Cargo Safe Access Plan. 
 
Existing ships whose keel was laid before 1 st January, 2015 
 
If the existing Cargo Securing Manual has been approved previously in accordance with 
MSC/Circ.385 or MSC/Circ.745, then it already complies with the new requirements provided 
the language requirement (MSC.1/Circ.1353/Rev.1, Annex, Para 1.2) is fulfilled. It is not 
necessary for the Cargo Securing Manual to be re-approved. The requirements of Chapter 5 
(Cargo Safe Access Plan) do not apply to existing ships.  
 
New ships with whose keel was laid on or after 1 st January, 2015 
 
The Cargo Securing Manual should fully comply with MSC.1/Circ.1353/Rev.1, including the 
requirements of the new Chapter 5 (Cargo Safe Access Plan). 
  
All parties concerned should take into account the above amendments.  
 
Circulars MSC.1/Circ.1352 and MSC.1/Circ.1353/Rev.1 are annexed to this Circular.  
































































